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Chairman Schmidt, Vice Chair Deeter, Ranking Member Somani, and Members of the House Health Committee- 

My name is David Owsiany, and I am the Executive Director of the Ohio Dental Association. As many of you know, 

the ODA represents more than 5,000 member dentists across the state.  Thank you for the opportunity to present 

written interested party testimony on House Bill 52.  

Due to the work of the sponsor of this bill, prior to introduction, the Ohio Dental Association has reached a neutral 

position.  House Bill 52 includes revisions that alleviated the opposition of the association.  

We appreciate the open, insightful and informative dialogue that created the bill and continued after the introduction. 

The meaningful changes to the bill took the association from an opponent of the bill to a neutral stance. As the bill is 

currently written and so long as there are no additional material changes the ODA does not plan to make further 

comments on HB 52.  Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

 


